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Environment Department releases draft ozone precursor 
emissions rules for public comment 

Rules will reduce VOCs, NOx, methane emissions 
 

SANTA FE – Today, following over a year of unprecedented public outreach and stakeholder 
collaboration and thousands of hours of work by staff and members of the Methane Advisory Panel, the 
New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) released a draft version of the state’s first ozone 
precursor rules for an informal 30-day public comment period.  
 
NMED’s draft rules target oil and natural gas equipment that emit volatile organic compounds (VOCs) 
and oxides of nitrogen (NOx). Regulating these emissions will result in a co-benefit of reducing emissions 
of methane, a potent greenhouse gas.  
 
“Putting these rules into place will ultimately mean cleaner air and a healthier environment for New 
Mexicans,” said Environment Department Cabinet Secretary James Kenney. “Using the best available 
science, collaborating with subject matter experts and the public, and employing innovative solutions to a 
pressing environmental issue – the team at the Environment Department has done outstanding work to 
get us to this point.”    
 
The public comment period on the draft rules is not regulatorily required and is meant to ensure the 
public can participate in the regulatory process to the maximum extent possible. Once NMED receives 
and considers public input, it will draft regulations for consideration before the Environmental 
Improvement Board, which will entail a formal public comment period and participation process.  
 
NMED and the Energy, Minerals and Natural Resources Department (EMNRD), which also released 
draft rules today, worked closely together throughout the process to ensure the draft rules are 
complementary and do not result in redundant or conflicting requirements.  
 
The draft rules are available here. Please provide input on the draft rules to 
nm.methanestrategy@state.nm.us or to Liz Bisbey-Kuehn, NMED Air Quality Bureau, 525 Camino de los 
Marquez, Santa Fe, NM 87505 by 5 p.m. Aug. 20, 2020.  
 
NMED and EMNRD will cohost a virtual public meeting on the rules from 4-6 p.m. August 6. Additional 
details are forthcoming.  

### 
 

NMED does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in the administration of its programs or activities, as 
required by applicable laws and regulations.  NMED is responsible for coordination of compliance efforts and receipt of inquiries concerning non-
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discrimination requirements implemented by 40 C.F.R. Parts 5 and 7, including Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 
of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, Title IX of the Education Amendments of 1972, and Section 13 of the Federal 
Water Pollution Control Act Amendments of 1972. If you have any questions about this notice or any of NMED’s non-discrimination programs, 
policies or procedures, you may contact: 

 
Kristine Yurdin, Non-Discrimination Coordinator | NMED |1190 St. Francis Dr., Suite N4050 | P.O. Box 5469 | Santa Fe, NM 87502 
(505) 827-2855 or nd.coordinator@state.nm.us 
 
If you believe that you have been discriminated against with respect to a NMED program or activity, you may contact the Non-Discrimination 
Coordinator. 
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